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GREETINGS!

I wish to share this bit of wisdom:


Words of Wisdom


“Get Off Our Buts”

This is based on the book, “Life 101: Do It! Get off our Buts by Peter McWilliams.

To accomplish our goals, we must be willing to get off our “buts,” not butts, although that would be helpful as well!  When the comfort zone creates limiting thoughts such as

· but we are such a small chapter

· but we can’t find officers

· but we are too busy

· but we are too tired

· but we have no contact with those who are young

· but some of us can’t drive anymore

· but I’ve already served, it’s someone else’s turn

· but, but, but….

We must change those buts to

· But I’m willing to

· I don’t know how, but I’m willing to learn

· I’m tired, but I’m willing to find the energy.

The willingness to be of service opens the doors to knowledge, directions and achievement.  Be willing to know, be willing to create, be willing to identify and follow our dreams.

· Let’s keep our lights shining.

· Let’s increase our membership

· Let’s nurture present members

· Let’s dare to dream about possibilities

· Let’s focus our cameras.

· Let’s take action!

Oklahoma State Council of ESA Mourns the Loss of Shirley Wadja

We are saddened to announce the death of Shirley Wadja, a 15-year member of ESA.

Shirley has played a significant role in Zeta Gamma, Shawnee, and Oklahoma State Council as an officer and appointed chairman.  We mourn this loss and to off our web of emotion to God.  Although we are improvised by the loss of Shirley’s tangible presence, we are strengthened by the example and legacy of her life.

Shirley was currently serving on the 2007-2008 appointed board as Director of Fun and had agreed to do the flag presentation for the 65th Annual State Convention.

Of significance was her passion for Circle of Life and helping the kids of St. Jude Children’s Research Hospital.  She also served her chapter as president three times, District IV Coordinator, State Parliamentarian, State Recording Secretary.

Today we are grateful to have known and loved Shirley, on this earthly pilgrimage.  And now, dear Sister you again retire to a better place-not separated from us, but to assume a different role. Our blessings and love surround you as you begin a new venture into the land of light and joy and fellowship of saints.  As we say goodbye to Shirley, we do so not without hope, but with grateful hearts and with faith in one who creates us all.

As we seek comfort in our sorrows at the death of our sister, Shirley Wadja, let our faith be our consolation and eternal life our hope.  May you have eternal rest, dear Shirley, and may light perpetual shine upon you, and may your soul, through God’s mercy, rest in peace.                   Amen.

“Keep away from people who try to belittle your ambitions.  Small people always do that, but the really great make you feel that you, too, can become great.          Mark Twain

DISTRICT MEETINGS

Congratulations to the District Coordinators:  Mona Martin, District V, Linda Southerland, District II, Mary Toole, District IV and Rita Hains, District III for a great leadership.

It is not too late for District II and District V chapter presidents to nominate someone from your chapter.  They will be honored at your next scheduled meeting.

District Meetings

District III and District V meeting will be at the Oklahoma School for the Blind Tour, February 23rd.

District II meeting at Clinton on March 29th.

District IV meeting at the Griner School in Lawton on March 1st or 8th.

Please mark your calendars!

POINT OF LIGHT AWARDS

I had the privilege of presenting the Point of Light Awards at the District IV and District V meetings.

District IV winner was Judy Montgomery

Judy was nominated by Lynette Speer, who had this to say about Judy: transferred from Hominy to Seminole in 1985.  She was president in 2000-2001.  Judy is always the first to help new girls in ESA and anything else we ask of her.

District III winner was Frances Mann, Beta Gamma nominated by Deb Hughes.

Frances routinely supports ESA on a personal level.  While Frances isn’t in the limelight and hasn’t served as a state officer, she consistently supports the Oklahoma State Council, District III, Tulsa Area Council and Beta Gamma chapter and is proud to be a life-active member of our organization.  She enjoys baking and is quick to supply banana or pumpkin bread or her yummy chocolate cake.  She personally sponsors a student at Oklahoma School for the Blind.

CARE CONNECTION

HOPE FOR HEROES

Care Connection chairman Nancy Baucom and Lori Beth Bishop will be doing Hope for Heroes program for the November 10th State Council meeting.

Please bring your items and give to them.  Money donations are also needed to help pay for postage.

The list along with information about Hope for Heroes program is available on the ESA International website. www.esaintl.com
Please share this list with your members.

Items requested:

FOOD ITEMS

Powdered Gatorade or powdered kool-aid packets

Ground coffee

Coffee creamer

Tea bags

Cereal (in small boxes)

Instant oatmeal packets

Pop-tarts

Breakfast cereal bars

Protein bars

Granola bars

Canned fruit

Dried fruit

Trail mix (in small packets)

Beef or turkey jerky

Individually packaged cookies

Girl Scout cookies

Microwave popcorn

Pringles

Bread sticks

Jellybeans

Hard candy (Lifesavers, Jolly Ranchers, etc.)

Gummy bears candy

Chocolate ( especially M&M’s (do not send during the hottest months)

Handi snacks kits

Sardines

Tuna snack kits

Vienna sausages

Chef Boyardee Ravioli (in pop top cans)

Fast food hot sauce packets (no Tabasco)

Chewing gum

Tic Tacs

Food seasonings (Mrs. Dash, A1 Steak Sauce

PERSONAL HYGIENE ITEMS

Travel size toiletries

Lip balm

Chap stick

Toothbrushes

Toothpaste

Dental floss

Q-tips

Eye drops

Soap

Waterless hand sanitizer

Hand lotion

Moist wipes/baby wipes

Razors

Gillette MACH3 razor refills

Inexpensive electric razors with batteries

Facial tissues

Toilet seat covers

Toilet paper (10 sheets or small packages)

Female feminine (especially toiletries from Bath & Body Works and Avon)

Foot/body powder

Odor-Eaters

Sunscreen (with high SPF)

Insect repellant

FUN ITEMS

Books

Magazines

Music CDs

Pens

Pencils

Crossword puzzles

Sheets of stationery

Envelopes

Holiday greeting cards (for them to send)

Postage stamps

International phone cards

NERF toys (small footballs, etc.)

Playing cards

Travel games

Disposable cameras

Flashlights

Duct tape

Small battery-operated powered fans (with extra batteries)

ITEMS THAT CAN’T BE SENT

Illegal substances

Alcoholic beverages

Explosives

Fireworks

Propaganda

Offensive or obscene materials

Inappropriate visual materials (depicting nude or seminude persons)

Any food item that lacks a tamper-proof seal

Pork or pork by products

ESA SHOPPING ON THE MALL

Shopping on the Mall will be November 10th.  Any chapter that wants to sell items need to reserve a table by sending $5.00 to Gwynn Nell Swanson by November 5 in order to have a table reserved for you.  All proceeds will go to the chapter.  

Consignment sale will also be held.  If you have consignment sale items you may sell that day also.  The proceeds will be 50/50 and you may sell with your chapter or rent a table or bring your own rack.

ASSOCIATIION OF THE ARTS

Marilyn Joplin, Chairman, announced there will be a special display of LIGHTHOUSES in the Association of the Arts room at State Convention.  The lighthouses can be anything-puzzles, clothing, arts and crafts, birdhouses, woodworking, etc.  Let’s make this a nice display.  Put your creative talents to work!

WORKSHOP BROCHURE

Sue Knight, Workshop Coordinator, is putting together a workshop brochure for State Convention.  I am sure she would welcome items for this booklet.

All officers and chairman are encouraged to write about your job.

Anyone may submit articles –maybe some rush ideas, fundraising ideas or installations you have personally written for a chapter installation.

Also Sue is compiling installations of the Sooner Seniorettes.  This is a part of our history that we don’t want to loose.  We have lost some of that already as some 

Of our past presidents are now

deceased.

NEW CHAPTER IN YUKON

Aletha Bolt is working on trying to get a new chapter started in Yukon.  If you have family or friends in the Yukon area contact Aletha with a name and she will contact them about this.  Yukon will be having a dream home in 2008.

DREAM HOME

Judi York reported there will be a St. Jude Dream Home to be given away in 2008.  The home is built nearby from last years home.  I am sure Judi will have more information to share.

Circle of Life Chairman, CJ Stuart and Junior Circle of Life Chairman, Olene Shore have been passing out jars for St. Jude to fill and bring to the November State Council meeting.

CJ also has Quilts for you or your chapter to sell chances on or purchase individually.  The price they are asking for is $150 with all proceeds going to St. Jude.

NON-BOARD CHRISTMAS PARTY

Car pool to Hennessey United Methodist Church for the November State Council meeting on November 10th.

Bring a gift in a paper sack – white elephant or regifting and enjoy fun and fellowship.

ESA WEBSITE

CHECK IT OUT!  Take a moment to checkout the new IC Council website at www.esaintl.com.  There is a tab for State News.  Oklahoma was mentioned in the State News. 

If you have changes of address information you can now make those changes to your record located on the Member center section.

ESA Custom Stationary is now available online and place your order for your custom letterhead and envelopes printed in beautiful two-color on quality stock.  By ordering both, you will get the discounted combo price. You can order business cards and mailing labels.  Be sure what you type in before you add it to your order because that is what your Printed piece will look like.  If you make a typo, you pay for it.

LOGIN TO MEMBER CENTER

>CUSTOM STATIONERY>LETTERHEAD>ORDER CUSTOM STATIONERY.  This takes you to the order site where you will be asked to CREATE AN ACCOUNT and register.  You will see templates of the stationery and all you do is click on what you want and put in your information.  You should receive your order in about 2 weeks.

BOARD CHRISTMAS PARTY

November 10th at 9:00 a.m.

Don’t forget your Secret Sister!

LIGHTHOUSE AWARD

Chapter Presidents remember to nominate a member who has been a member for 15+ years for this Award to be honored at the Awards Luncheon at State Convention.  If you need a form please let me know.

CHAPLAIN’ REPORT

Please keep Doloris Fix, Beta Gamma, Tulsa in your thoughts and prayers as she recovers from knee surgery.

Doloris Fix

8247 E. 34th Street

Tulsa, OK 74145

918-663-3259

NEED A VOLUNTEER

If you would like to be in charge of an Ice Breaker for the November meeting let me know and I will add you to the agenda.  The ICE BREAKER does not need to be more than 5 minutes.

Bringing good people together.
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Ramona Paine ∙ Oklahoma State Council  

604 W Wheat Capital Rd, Rt 5 ∙ Enid, OK 73701

580-242-0741 ∙ ramonadp@yahoo.com

“Light the Path to ESA’s Future”


